The 2016 Annual Meeting of the Congregation was held in Platts Hall beginning at 10:30 a.m. on April 10, 2016.

Present: About 100+ Congregation members including vestry.

MINUTES.

- 1. The meeting was opened with a prayer offered by Father Mike.
- 2. The Agenda was approved
- 3. Father Mike Thanked:
 - a. Janet Newman (not present) for her 26+ years of service as Vestry Secretary. She will be receiving a Phillies ticket package as a token of appreciation
 - b. Cheryl Skeates and Drew Beck for their service on the Vestry, including Drew as the People's Warden. They are receiving gift certificates as tokens of appreciation.
- 4. Barbara Bateman and Dale Pennepacker were nominated to continue in their roles as Warden and Treasurer. Passed by acclimation
- 5. New Vestry Members were nominated: Chris Kristofco and Jackie Dahlen. Passed by acclimation
- 6. Deanery and Diocesan Representatives, Rick Toth, Jon Yenney, and Phil Tatem were nominated to continue their roles for 2016. Passed by acclimation.
- 7. Jon Yenney was appointed as Vestry Secretary, and Dale Pennepacker as Treasurer. Confirmed by acclimation.
- 8. Barbara Bateman presented the State of the Parish Report with a focus on our growth as a parish and looking forward to a long range plan for the future. Dale Pennepacker presented an overview of the financials, which have been growing stronger the past few years. See the Presentation attached for additional details. Note: the presentation was built from annual reports provided by the commission area leads to Barbara.
- 9. Father Mike provided a Rector Summary as part of this presentation.
- 10. Father Mike closed with a Prayer and the meeting was adjourned at 11:10.

Respectfully submitted,

Jon Yenney, the Secretary of the Vestry

April 18, 2016